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1.  Purpose of the Paper
To approve amendments to the Council of Governors’ Membership Development Working Group terms of reference.  

2.  Proposed Changes

The Membership Development Working Group has reviewed its terms of reference and is proposing a number of amendments which are highlighted via track changes at Annex A.  The rationale for the proposed changes is included below:

· Overall aim or purpose: the Working Group primarily focusses on membership representativeness and engagement and this is reflected through the proposed revision to the first paragraph;
· Specific areas of responsibility: the Membership Strategy contains a requirement that membership representativeness is reported twice yearly and this is reflected in the proposed change to the fourth bullet point.  Additionally, an additional bullet point has been added regarding the responsibility of the Working Group to report on its activities through the Annual Report;

· Chair: it is proposed that the Working Group selects the Chair as per previous practice;

· Roles: an additional bullet point is proposed to  highlight the role of the Chair in encouraging all members to contribute to discussions and it is proposed that the final bullet point be removed as the report from the Working Group is submitted to the Council of Governors through the Annual Report;

· Frequency of Meetings: it is proposed that this paragraph be updated to reflect the Deputy Trust Secretary’s responsibility for monitoring meeting attendance; and

· Monitoring Arrangements: it is proposed that this paragraph be updated to reflect the Deputy Trust Secretary’s responsibility for monitoring the terms of reference.  It is also proposed that the typo be amended so that the word `in’ changes to `to’.
3.  Recommendations
That the Council of Governors ratifies the terms of reference, as amended, for the Membership Development Working Group.

